(Return in triplicate) ;FISCAL NOTE

Bill/Resolution No.: House Bill No. 1252 Amendment to:

.Requested by: Legislative Council Date of Receipt:

Please estimate the fiscal impact of the above measure for:
State general or special funds [ ] counties [] cities

In the following space note the fiscal effect in dollars of this measure:

Narrative:

*See attached sheet of narrative

.State Fiscal Effect:

1985-86 1986-87 Biennium Total
Special General Special General Special General
Funds Fund Funds Fund Funds Fund

Some minor cost savings by the Office of the Governor and the Division of
Disaster Emergency Services.

County and City Fiscal Effect:

1985-86 1986-87 Biennium Total
Counties Cities Counties Cities Counties Cities

No cost saving or fiscal impact anticipated by our counties and cities.

If additional space is needed, Signed %MMW

attach a supplemental sheet. 7
. Typed Name Ronald D. Affeldt, State Director

Department Disaster Emergency Services

Date prepared:_January 16, 1935



NARRATIVE:

House Bill No. 1252 is an update of existing law, Chapter 37-17.1
through Chapter 37-17.22, which was originally passed by the 1973
Tegislature. No real fiscal impact on the state (special and general)
funds and for the cities and counties is anticipated as a result of
HB 1252 being passed by the 49th Legislative Assembly.

The cost of extending the Governor's disaster/emergency proximations
should be Tess than our expenditures in the past. Under current law,
the Division of Disaster Emergency Services and the Office of the
Governor had to send renewal notices to all counties/cities affected,
plus the news media. The proposed changes will amend this requirement
out of the law; thereby saving both the Governor's Office and the Division
of Disaster Emergency Services a few hundred dollars per year.

It is not difficult to prove that the state and its counties and
cities have received more federal funds than we have spent (by at least
tenfold) inhaving a program to mitigate, prepare for, respond to, and
recover from, serious disasters and emergencies.

In fact, most of the past state and local expenditures for emergency
preparedness have reduced the cost of day-to-day business of our
governments.

In summary, the minor amendments proposed in HB 1252 will not have a

negative impact on the expenditures of state and Tocal governments in the
future.

(Ronald D. Affeldt)



